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Ex-President's Corner 

The meeting in Grants was a good one. In addition to 
touching base with ongoing projects, there was thoughtful dis­
cussion of what NMAC should do next year and how. Among 
other things we discussed scheduling, topics, public outreach ini­
tiatives by the State Archaeologist and the contents of the ballot. 
As you have seen from the ballot, the consensus at the meeting 
was that it was worth trying a modification of the schedule to try 
to increase participation by the membership. This bylaw change 
passed, and will be reflected in this year's schedule. Everyone 
should remember that it sets a minimum number of meetings, and 
that additional meetings should be held if needed. In spite of 
snow earlier in the week, the day of the meeting was beautiful 
and our excursion into El Malpais led by Steve Fischer and John 
Roney was very pleasant. They showed us a number of sites in 
Cebolla Canyon, whetting my appetite to return to El Malpais. 

A motion was made and passed to contribute $ 100 to the 
fund-raising effort to restore the Abiquiu Morada, which was 
vandalized in September. This contribution has been sent; it was 
hoped that the membership would see this action as a challenge 
to contribute further or to volunteer to work. Subsequent cover­
age of the fund raising indicated that the initial response had 
been good but that funding goals had not been reached. 

The spring meeting will concern two aspects of public out­
reach: techniques of reaching the general public and then rela­
tionships with descendants of the people being investigated, in­
cluding traditional uses of sites. In an effort to reach out to the 
southern part of New Mexico, this meeting will be held in So­
corro on April 30 to May 1. It will include a business meeting 
session to cover affairs of the council and archaeological issues. 
We need ideas for sessions and participants, and help in organiz­
ing is always welcome. Please contact members of the executive 
committee. 

Judy Propper was distributing a new Forest Service publica­
tion entitled Pothunting in Central Ariwna: The Perry Mesa 
Archeowgica/ Site Vandalism Study, by Ahlstrom, Adair, Euler, 
and Euler. In addition to a detailed report on the damage to sites 
on the Tonto Forest, it contains methodological discussions of 
pursuing such studies and a summary of pertinent national and 
state legislation, and a chapter on protection of endangered re­
sources. 

Election Results 

Forty-two percent of the 198 ballots mailed were returned. 
The quality of the slate was reflected by the closeness of the 
president and vice president results; Peter and Cynthia won by 
landslides. The results are as follows: 
• Pat Hogan, President Elect
• Neal Ackerly, Vice President
• Peter McKenna, Treasurer
• Cynthia Bettison, Secretary

JANUARY 1993 

• Amend the bylaws to require only two meetings per year:
pass.

• Amend the code of ethics to clarify wording on minimal
requirements for unsupervised work: pass (though some
indicated that further a�justment to the wording was de­
sirable).

• Amend the code of ethics to remove outdated reference to
the bylaws: pass.

• Amend the code of ethics to delete the requirement that all
projects be abstracted quarterly in the newsletter: pass.

• Theoretical perspective topic for the fall meeting: ap­
proved.

1 want to ofter my best wishes and congratulations to the 
new executive committee, as well as our sincere thanks to John 
Montgomery and John Schelberg for agreeing to be on the ballot 
and presenting the membership with a difficult choice. 

Winding Down 

As this is my final president's note, I would like to thank a 
number of people. This year's executive committee deserves spe­
cial recognition: Pete Eidenbach for his regular contributions to 
the newsletter, his steady stream of ideas, and his many hours on 
the road on behalf of NMAC; Cheryl Muceus, who had to drive 
almost as much as Pete, kept minutes, distributed the protohis­
toric volume, and inventoried the files; Judy Propper for cheer­
fully filling in where needed, monitoring the mail, offering up 
her house for several pleasant executive committee meetings, 
and bracing for this year; Norm Nelson for his help with meet­
ings and work on establishing a finance committee; and treasurer 
Brent Abel for doing perhaps the n'iost demanding job with its 
steady stream of tasks, not the least of which is dealing with the 
IRS. These are, of course, only highlights of what these individ­
uals have done for NMAC during the year. Tim Seaman de­
serves hearty recognition for his readily apparent efforts with the 
newsletter. We are fortunate indeed that he has agreed to 
continue producing NEWSMAC. Committee chairs Loni 
Viklund and Dave Cushman continue to be very active and 
NMAC will benefit from another year of their energy. The Of­
fice of Archaeological Studies has generously supported time re-
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